

North Paulding Band Boosters, Inc.

Meeting Minutes 9 October 2018 North Paulding Band Room

First VP Val Voge called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm. The following was discussed:

Executive Board Report

- The Meeting Minutes from 9/11/18 were unanimously approved as published.
- The September Financial Report was unanimously approved as published.
- Tracey Fulmer updated membership to amend meeting minutes from April 2015 to include an anonymous donation for uniforms in the amount of \$86,504.24. This was unanimously approved.
- Terri Little updated membership about the concession issue involving one of our parents. It was addressed satisfactorily by administration and both programs are moving forward to establish new concessions protocols. This has resulted in concessions changes for football and an urgent need for help during their Thursday and Saturday events. We agreed to provide concessions for Saturday, 10/13/18 and Thursday, 10/18/18. An appeal was made to membership to help with these special football events in order help us begin to create unity between the programs.

Committee Reports

<u>Uniforms</u>: Melissa Robinson is looking into ideas for lighting the uniform area to help the kids see what they are doing in the dark. We need to determine cleaning timeframe, possibly the week of 10/23 and after Christmas break. Will need help and will update with specific times.

<u>Chaperones</u>: Danielle Hyatt is working on training the chaperone chair for next year, Pam Taylor. We are running short on water so please send in water donations.

<u>Volunteers</u>: Tracy McDaniel thanked all the volunteers that continually show up at events and made an appeal to let her know about new potential volunteers, and she will call personally.

<u>Food Service</u>: Julie Robinson gave a special shout out to her Food Service Chairs in Training, Crystal and Jeremy Beaty, for a job well done.

Spirit wear: Allison Durant, spiritwear extraordinaire, sold fans and pop sockets at competition.

<u>Concessions</u>: Conni Atkinson is still looking for volunteers for Senior Night. We only have 8 people volunteered so please spread the word. Please go to Sign Up Genius for several upcoming events.

<u>Water</u>: Rosemary Turner made an appeal for volunteers for next Monday's rehearsal as well as the rehearsals for the remainder of the year.

<u>Technology</u>: Jeff Hyatt made an appeal for any parents that have IT background to consider being Technology Chair for next year.

<u>Fundraising</u>: Robin Dutra handed out cheesecake today. Sheet Sale ends 10/16/18, and Poinsettia Sale starts 10/30/18 through 11/13/18. Still looking for space to house the yard sale items.

<u>Marketing</u>: Tammy Smith and Leila Barber asked that any marketing requests need 1 day advance notice.

Director's Report

- Exhibition (10/16/18) info already sent out
- Will send Jacksonville (10/20/18) competition info next Wednesday
- Will be using the Jacksonville buffet for a meal during the competition. The cost is \$10 and will send out info soon.
- Senior poster info is not yet decided. Will work on getting info this week from the Athletic Director, and send out soon.

The board wrapped up the meeting by reminding everyone we have several senior parents and parents not returning in leadership roles next year, so please be mentoring or keeping an eye out for replacements to keep the band rolling:

- Concessions Chair
- Technology Chair
- Vice President
- President

Val adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm.